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Name of Cabinet Member: 
Cabinet Member for City Services – Councillor J Innes

Director Approving Submission of the report:
Deputy Chief Executive (Place)

Ward(s) affected:
Cheylesmore

Title: Petition – Implement Road Safety Measures around Manor Park Primary School

Is this a key decision?

No  

Executive Summary:

A petition of 404 signatures (147 paper and 257 e-signatures) has been received requesting a 
number of road safety measures around Manor Park School.

In accordance with the City Council's procedure for dealing with petitions, those relating to road 
safety are heard by the Cabinet Member for City Services.  The Cabinet Member had considered 
this petition prior to this meeting and in response to the request made, requested that the petition 
was dealt with by letter (determination letter), rather than a formal report being submitted to a 
meeting, to be able to deal with the matter more efficiently.

The determination letter advised of the action proposed and approved in response to the issues 
raised. On receipt of the determination letter the petitioner advised they did not wish the petition 
to be progressed by letter and wanted the issue to be considered at a Cabinet Member for City 
Services meeting.

The cost of introducing road safety measures, is funded from the Highways Maintenance and 
Investment Capital Programme budget through the Local Transport Plan.

Recommendations:

Cabinet Member for City Services is requested to: 

1) Note the petitioners concerns

2) Endorse that the actions confirmed by determination letter to the petition spokesperson (as 
detailed in paragraphs 1.5 and 1.6 of the report) are undertaken. 
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List of Appendices included:

Appendix A – Location Plan
Appendix B – Determination letter

Background Papers

None

Other useful documents:

None

Has it been or will it be considered by Scrutiny?

No

Has it been or will it be considered by any other Council Committee, Advisory Panel or 
other body?

No

Will this report go to Council?

No
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Report title: Petition – Implement Road Safety Measures around Manor Park Primary School

1. Context (or background)

1.1 A petition of 404 signatures (147 paper and 257 e-signatures) has been received 
requesting a number of road safety measures around Manor Park School. The petition is 
supported by Councillor Bailey.  

1.2 The petition advises:

‘We, the undersigned, are concerned citizens who urge Coventry City Council as leaders 
of our community to act now to safeguard the children, elderly, vulnerable people and 
community life by implementing the following actions:-
• Greater presence of Parking Enforcement Officers.
• Greater presence of ANPR cars.
• Extension of railings on Ulverscroft Road.
• Increased signage on Ulverscroft Road and Quinton Park Road indicating children, 
elderly crossing and the parking restrictions.
• Zebra Crossing on Daventry Road roundabout.
• Zebra Crossing outside Manor Park School on Ulverscroft Road.
• Zebra Crossing on Quinton Park Road near the junction with Bright Walton Road.
• Bollards to be erected on the corner of Lymsey Street and Ulverscroft Road and
• Bollards erected on the corner of Mary Herbert Street and Bright Walton Road.
• 20mph speed limit on Ulverscroft Road.
• Neighbourhood Radar Speed signs -Flashing road signs.
• We would like the opportunity to take part in a trial to close roads around schools at 
school opening and closure times.
• We are hoping for joint funding for a sign to indicate parking which is available at the 
social club for parents and the wider community.’

1.3 Manor Park School is located on Ulverscroft Road in a residential area.  A location plan is 
shown in Appendix A to the report.

1.4 In accordance with the City Council's procedure for dealing with petitions, those relating to 
road safety and parking issues are heard by the Cabinet Member for City Services.  The 
Cabinet Member considered the petition prior to this meeting and in response requested 
that the issue was dealt with by determination letter rather than a formal report being 
submitted to a meeting, to be able to deal with the matter more efficiently.

1.5 The determination letter (copy in Appendix B to the report) advised of the importance of 
targeting road safety measures in the city.  Coventry is continuing to work towards 
becoming a safer speed city and to ensure the funding we have is utilised carefully, we use 
personal injury collisions reported to the Police.  A review of the area highlighted showed 
that three injury collision had been recorded in the last three years, none of which involved 
children or pedestrians.  Safety schemes are prioritised in locations where there have been 
six or more recorded injury collisions in the previous three years. 

1.6 The determination letter also advised the request for a zebra crossing outside the school 
had been reviewed previously, but these investigations had revealed that a crossing could 
not be located in this area.  Contact details were provided should residents wish to get 
involved in the Community Speed Watch initiative and the letter also advised that 
Ulverscroft Road would be added to the mobile vehicle activated sign (VAS) deployment 
programme.  The requests for additional parking enforcement have been forwarded to 
Parking Services and the request to be considered in any future trials to try to address the 
issue of school gate parking has been recorded. 
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2. Options considered and recommended proposal

2.1 The recommended proposals in regard to the issues raised have already been approved 
and are detailed in the determination letter (Appendix B to the report) and paragraphs 1.5 
and 1.6 of the report. 

3. Results of consultation undertaken

3.1 No consultation has been undertaken.

4. Timetable for implementing this decision

4.1 The actions described have already been undertaken.

5. Comments from Director of Finance and Corporate Services

5.1 Financial implications

None. 

5.2 Legal implications

There are no legal implications of the recommended proposal

6. Other implications

6.1 How will this contribute to achievement of the Council’s key objectives / corporate 
priorities (corporate plan/scorecard) / organisational blueprint / Local Area 
Agreement (or Coventry Sustainable Community Strategy)?

N/A.

6.2 How is risk being managed?

None

6.3 What is the impact on the organisation?

None

6.4 Equalities / EIA 

No specific equalities impact assessment has been carried out.  

6.5 Implications for (or impact on) the environment

None

6.6 Implications for partner organisations?

None
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Report author(s)

Name and job title:
Caron Archer
Team Leader (Traffic Management)

Directorate:
Place

Tel and email contact:
Tel: 024 7683 2062
Email: caron.archer@coventry.gov.uk

Enquiries should be directed to the above person.

Contributor/approver 
name

Title Directorate or 
organisation

Date doc 
sent out

Date response 
received or 
approved

Contributors:
Colin Knight Director 

(Transportation and 
Highways)

Place 13.09.2018 14.09.2018

Karen Seager Head of Traffic and 
Network 
Management

Place 13.09.2018 14.09.2018

Rachel Goodyer Traffic and Road 
Safety Manager

Place 13.09.2018 14.09.2018

Michelle Salmon Governance 
Services Officer

Place 13.09.2018 14.09.2018

Names of approvers: 
(officers and members)
Graham Clark Lead Accountant Place 13.09.2018 14.09.2018
Rob Parkes Team Leader Place 13.09.2018 13.09.2018
Councillor J Innes Cabinet Member for 

City Services
- 13.09.2018 14.09.2018

This report is published on the council’s website: moderngov.coventry.gov.uk

mailto:caron.archer@coventry.gov.uk
file://covserv1/Groups_CSD/Traffic&NetworkManagement/COMMITTEE/moderngov.coventry.gov.uk
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Appendix A – Location plan 
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Appendix B – Copy of text of determination letter


